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When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in perplexity and confusion and said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may look
into his affair.".Presently, up came the old woman, whereupon the young man sprang to his feet and laying hold of her, demanded of her the
turban-cloth. Quoth she, "Know that I entered one of the houses and made the ablution and prayed in the place of prayer; and I forgot the
turban-cloth there and went out. Now I know not the house in which I prayed, nor have I been directed (59) thereto, and I go round about every day
till the night, so haply I may light on it, for I know not its owner." When the draper heard this, he said to the old woman, "Verily, Allah restoreth
unto thee vhat which thou hast lost. Rejoice, for the turban-cloth is with me and in my house." And he arose forthright and gave her the
turban-cloth, as it was. She gave it to the young man, and the draper made his peace with his wife and gave her raiment and jewellery, [by way of
peace-offering], till she was content and her heart was appeased. (60).? ? ? ? ? And I to you swore that a lover I was; God forbid that with treason
mine oath I ensue!.(Quoth Abdallah ben Nan) So I became his boon-companion and entertained him by night [with stories and the like]; and this
pleased him to the utmost and he took me into especial favour and bestowed on me dresses of honour and assigned me a separate lodging; brief, he
was everywise bountiful to me and could not brook to be parted from me a single hour. So I abode with him a while of time and every night I
caroused with him [and entertained him], till the most part of the night was past; and when drowsiness overcame him, he would rise [and betake
himself] to his sleeping-place, saying to me, "Forsake not my service for that of another than I and hold not aloof from my presence." And I made
answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".115. The Malice of Women dcccclxxix.I seated myself amiddleward the saloon, misdoubting, and as I
sat, there came down on me from the estrade seven naked men, without other clothing than leather girdles about their waists. One of them came up
to me and took my turban, whilst another took my handkerchief, that was in my sleeve, with my money, and a third stripped me of my clothes; after
which a fourth came and bound my hands behind me with his girdle. Then they all took me up, pinioned as I was, and casting me down, fell
a-dragging me towards a sink-hole that was there and were about to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a violent knocking at the door. When
they heard this, they were afraid and their minds were diverted from me by fear; so the woman went out and presently returning, said to them, 'Fear
not; no harm shall betide you this day. It is only your comrade who hath brought you your noon-meal.' With this the new-comer entered, bringing
with him a roasted lamb; and when he came in to them, he said to them, 'What is to do with you, that ye have tucked up [your sleeves and
trousers]?' Quoth they, '[This is] a piece of game we have caught.'.The Seventeenth Night of the Month..'There was once an old man renowned for
roguery, and he went, he and his mates, to one of the markets and stole thence a parcel of stuffs. Then they separated and returned each to his
quarter. Awhile after this, the old man assembled a company of his fellows and one of them pulled out a costly piece of stuff and said, "Will any
one of you sell this piece of stuff in its own market whence it was stolen, that we may confess his [pre-eminence in] sharping?" Quoth the old man,
"I will;" and they said, "Go, and God the Most High prosper thee!".? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban xi.Fifteenth Officer's Story, The, ii.
190..As for the youth, he gave his governor a thousand dirhems and despatched him to his father, to fetch money from him, so he might pay the rest
of the girl's price, saying to him, 'Be not [long] absent.' But the governor said in himself, 'How shall I go to his father and say to him, "Thy son hath
wasted thy money and wantoned it away"? (180) With what eye shall I look on him, and indeed, I am he in whom he confided and to whom he hath
entrusted his son? Indeed, this were ill seen. Nay, I will fare on to the pilgrimage (181) [with the caravan of pilgrims], in despite of this fool of a
youth; and when he is weary [of waiting], he will demand back the money [he hath already paid] and return to his father, and I shall be quit of
travail and reproach.' So he went on with the caravan to the pilgrimage (182) and took up his abode there..When the king heard his vizier's words,
he marvelled with the utmost wonderment and bade him retire to his lodging. [So Er Rehwan withdrew to his house and abode there till eventide of
the next day, when he again presented himself before the king.].When the old woman saw this, she cried out to the cook from within the house, and
he said to her, 'Go before me.' So she forewent him and he ran after her till he [overtook the party and] catching hold of Selim, said [to the latter's
wife,] 'What aileth thee to take my servant?' Whereupon she cried out at him, saying, 'Know that this is my husband, whom I had lost.' And Selim
also cried out, saying, 'Mercy! Mercy! I appeal to God and to the Sultan against this Satan!' Therewith the folk gathered together to them forthright
and loud rose the clamours and the cries between them; but the most part of them said, 'Refer their affair to the Sultan.' So they referred the case to
the Sultan, who was none other than Selim's sister Selma..Then El Abbas took leave of the king and went away to his own house. Now it befell that
he passed under the palace of Mariyeh the king's daughter, and she was sitting at a window. He chanced to look round and his eyes met those of the
princess, whereupon his wit departed and he was like to swoon away, whilst his colour changed and he said, "Verily, we are God's and to Him we
return!" But he feared for himself lest estrangement betide him; so he concealed his secret and discovered not his case to any of the creatures of
God the Most High. When he reached his house, his servant Aamir said to him, "O my lord, I seek refuge for thee with God from change of colour!
Hath there betided thee a pain from God the Most High or hath aught of vexation befallen thee? Verily, sickness hath an end and patience doth
away vexation." But the prince returned him no answer. Then he brought out inkhorn [and pen] and paper and wrote the following verses:.Now I
had questioned her of her name and she answered, "My name is Rihaneh," and described to me her dwelling-place. When I saw her make the
ablution, I said in myself, "This woman doth on this wise, and shall I not do the like of her?" Then said I to her, "Belike thou wilt seek us another
pitcher of water?" So she went out to the housekeeper and said to her, "Take this para and fetch us water therewith, so we may wash the flags
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withal." Accordingly, the housekeeper brought two pitchers of water and I took one of them and giving her my clothes, entered the lavatory and
washed..? ? ? ? ? b. The Singer and the Druggist dccclxxxviii.38. Yehya ben Khalid and Mensour ccv.Sons, Story of King Suleiman Shah and his,
i. 150..When she had made an end of her song, she wept till she made the bystanders weep and the Lady Zubeideh condoled with her and said to
her, "God on thee, O Sitt el Milah, sing us somewhat, so we may hearken to thee." "Hearkening and obedience," answered the damsel and sang the
following verses:.Then he gave me the present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and going out from before him, repaired
to the sea-coast, where I took ship with many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a
safe arrival at the island of Serendib. We landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and present to the king and kissing the earth fell
[prostrate before him], invoking blessings on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!' quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have
longed for thy sight and the day is blessed on which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand and seating me by his side, welcomed me
and entreated me friendly and rejoiced in me with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing with me and caressing me and said, 'What
brings thee to us, O Sindbad?' I kissed his hand and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present and a letter from my lord the Khalif
Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought out to him the present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the former, rejoicing therein with an
exceeding joy..Jest of a Thief, A Merry, ii. 186..77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.The crown of the flow'rets am I, in the chamber of wine,
ii. 224..? ? ? ? ? Would he were not who sundered us upon the parting day! How many a body hath he slain, how many a bone laid bare?.God keep
the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were! i. 225..? ? ? ? ? My patience underneath the loss of friends and folk With pallor's sorry garb
hath clad me, comrades dear..So saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone of one of the dead, cried out at the top of his voice,
saying, 'O ye dead, take them!' And he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi] smote another and they cried out at them and buffeted
them on the napes of their necks; whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of plunder and fled; and indeed their wits forsook them [for
terror] and they stayed not in their flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground and left it a parasang's length behind them, when they
halted, trembling and affrighted for the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and amazement at the dead..Drink ever, O lovers, I rede
you, of wine, ii. 230..156. Khelifeh the Fisherman of Baghdad cccxxxii.Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii. 224..Meanwhile the
messenger had reached the opposite camp with the news of Tuhfeh's deliverance, whereat the Sheikh Aboultawaif rejoiced and bestowed on the
bringer of good tidings a sumptuous dress of honour and made him commander over a company of the Jinn. Then they fell upon Meimoun's troops
and destroyed them to the last man; and when they came to Meimoun, they found that he had slain himself and was even as we have said. Presently
Kemeriyeh and her sister [Wekhimeh] came up to their grandfather and told him what they had done; whereupon he came to Tuhfeh and saluted
her and gave her joy of her deliverance. Then he delivered Meimoun's palace to Selheb and took all the former's riches and gave them to Tuhfeh,
whilst the troops encamped upon the Crescent Mountain. Moreover, the Sheikh Aboultawaif said to Tuhfeh, 'Blame me not,' and she kissed his
hands. As they were thus engaged, there appeared to them the tribes of the Jinn, as they were clouds, and Queen Es Shuhba flying in their van, with
a drawn sword in her hand..? ? ? ? ? Couched are their limber spears, right long and lithe of point, Keen- ground and polished sheer, amazing wit
and brain..120. The Pious Black Slave cccclxvii.They have shut out thy person from my sight, iii. 43..When El Melik ez Zahir heard Muineddin's
story, he marvelled thereat Then rose another officer and said, 'O lord, bear what befell me in bygone days..Most like a wand of emerald my shape
it is, trow I, ii. 245..An if my substance fail, no one there is will succour me, i. 6..? ? ? ? ? The true believer is pinched for his daily bread, Whilst
infidel rogues enjoy all benefit..O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, iii. 20..[When the king returned to his palace,] he went in to his
wife Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'I give thee the glad news of thine eunuch's return.' And he told her what had betided and of the youth whom he
had brought with him. When she heard this, her wits fled and she would have cried out, but her reason restrained her, and the king said to her,
'What is this? Art thou overcome with grief for [the loss of] the treasure or [for that which hath befallen] the eunuch?' 'Nay, as thy head liveth, O
king!' answered she. 'But women are fainthearted.' Then came the servant and going in to her, told her all that had befallen him and acquainted her
with her son's case also and with that which he had suffered of stresses and how his uncle had exposed him to slaughter and he had been taken
prisoner and they had cast him into the pit and hurled him from the top of the citadel and how God had delivered him from these perils, all of them;
and he went on to tell her [all that had betided him], whilst she wept..Second Officer's Story, The, ii. 134..? ? ? ? ? z. The King who lost Kingdom
and Wife and Wealth and God restored them to him dccccxix.Accordingly, the king bade fetch the girl [and she came]. Then there befell that which
befell of his foregathering with the elder sister, and when he went up to his couch, that he might sleep, the younger sister said to the elder, 'I conjure
thee by Allah, O my sister, an thou be not asleep, tell us a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the watches of our night, against
morning come and parting.' 'With all my heart,' answered she and fell to relating to her, whilst the king listened. Her story was goodly and
delightful, and whilst she was in the midst of telling it, the dawn broke. Now the king's heart clave to the hearing of the rest of the story; so he
respited her till the morrow, and when it was the next night, she told him a story concerning the marvels of the lands and the extraordinary chances
of the folk, that was yet stranger and rarer than the first. In the midst of the story, the day appeared and she was silent from the permitted speech. So
he let her live till the ensuing night, so he might hear the completion of the story and after put her to death..As an instance of the extreme looseness
with which the book was edited, I may observe that the first four Vols. were published without tables of contents, which were afterwards appended
en bloc to the fifth Volume. The state of corruption and incoherence in which the printed Text was placed before the public by the two learned
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Editors, who were responsible for its production, is such as might well drive a translator to despair: the uncorrected errors of the press would alone
fill a volume and the verse especially is so corrupt that one of the most laborious of English Arabic scholars pronounced its translation a hopeless
task. I have not, however, in any single instance, allowed myself to be discouraged by the difficulties presented by the condition of the text, but
have, to the best of my ability, rendered into English, without abridgment or retrenchment, the whole of the tales, prose and verse, contained in the
Breslau Edition, which are not found in those of Calcutta (1839-42) and Boulac. In this somewhat ungrateful task, I have again had the cordial
assistance of Captain Burton, who has (as in the case of my "Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night") been kind enough to look over the
proofs of my translation and to whom I beg once more to tender my warmest thanks..? ? ? ? ? I wept, but those who spied to part us had no ruth On
me nor on the fires that in my vitals flare..The raft fared on with me, running along the surface of the river, and entered into the inward of the
mountain, where the light of day forsook me and I abode dazed and stupefied, unknowing whither I went. Whenas I hungered, I ate a little of the
victual I had with me, till it was all spent and I abode expecting the mercy of the Lord of all creatures. (206) Presently I found myself in a strait
[channel] in the darkness and my head rubbed against the roof of the cave; and in this case I abode awhile, knowing not night from day, whilst anon
the channel grew straiter and anon widened out; and whenas my breast was straitened and I was confounded at my case, sleep took me and I knew
neither little nor much..When the queen heard the last of the talk, she said to the cook, 'The judgment between you shall not be but in accordance
with justice.' Then she dismissed all those who were present and turning to her brother, said to him, 'Indeed thy soothfastness is established with me
and the truth of thy speech, and praised be God who hath brought about union between thee and thy wife! So now begone with her to thy country
and leave [seeking] thy sister Selma and depart in peace.' But Selim answered, saying, 'By Allah, by the virtue of the All-knowing King, I will not
turn back from seeking my sister till I die or find her, if it please God the Most High!' Then he called his sister to mind and broke out with the
following verses from a heart endolored, afflicted, disappointed, saying:.?THE TWELFTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? For thy sweet sake, as
'twere, indeed, an exile I had been, Lone and deserted I became, lamenting, weeping-eyed..? ? ? ? ? No sin is there in drinking of wine, for it
affords All that's foretold (117) of union and love and happy cheer..When the morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he
summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him, "What deemest thou of this that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my
house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be an intrigue between him and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong
the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest thou in this youth [to make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves?
Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso reareth the young of the serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is
not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with thee] till now, there hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and
now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and question her, so I may discover to thee the affair."."Know, O my lord," answered she, "that I am
a maiden oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of me and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou wear rich
clothes; for thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth galore,
[and saith not on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is loath to marry me,] lest he be put
to somewhat of charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and lacking
nothing of the goods of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief
Cadi of the Supreme Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who administer justice in this city.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Before I rent my clothes,
reproach me not, I pray..? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.103. Julnar of the Sea and her Son King Bedr Basim of Persia
dccxciv.Meanwhile, Selim abode with the cook a whole year's space, earning him two dinars every day; and when his affair was prolonged, the
cook inclined unto him and took compassion on him, on condition that, if he let him go, he should not discover his fashion to the Sultan, for that it
was his wont every little while to entrap a man and carry him to his house and slay him and take his money and cook his flesh and give it to the
folk to eat. So he said to him, 'O youth, wilt thou that I release thee from this thy plight, on condition that thou be reasonable and discover not aught
of thine affair ever?' And Selim answered, 'I will swear to thee by whatsoever oath thou choosest that I will keep thy secret and will not speak one
syllable against thy due, what while I abide on life.' Quoth the cook, 'I purpose to send thee forth with my brother and cause thee travel with him on
the sea, on condition that thou be unto him a boughten slave; and when he cometh to the land of Hind, he shall sell thee and thus wilt thou be
delivered from prison and slaughter.' And Selim said, 'It is well: be it as thou sayst, may God the Most High requite thee with good!'.When she had
made an end of her song and laid down the lute, Ishac looked fixedly on her, then took her hand and offered to kiss it; but she snatched it from him
and said to him, 'Allah, O my lord, do not that!' Quoth he, 'Be silent. By Allah, I had said that there was not in the world the like of me; but now I
have found my dinar (180) in the craft but a danic, (181) "for thou art, beyond comparison or approximation or reckoning, more excellent of skill
than I! This very day will I carry thee up to the Commander of the Faithful Haroun er Reshid, and whenas his glance lighteth on thee, thou wilt
become a princess of womankind. So, Allah, Allah upon thee, O my lady, whenas thou becomest of the household of the Commander of the
Faithful, do not thou forget me!' And she replied, saying, 'Allah, O my lord, thou art the source of my fortunes and in thee is my heart fortified.' So
he took her hand and made a covenant with her of this and she swore to him that she would not forget him..? ? ? ? ? The raven of parting croaks
loud at our door; Alas, for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.? ? ? ? ? Whose streams beneath the myrtle's shade and cassia's welled amain And birds
made carol jubilant from every blossomed spray..Then she cast the lute from her hand and swooned away; so she was carried to her chamber and
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indeed passion waxed upon her. After a long while, the Commander of the Faithful sent for her a third time and bade her sing. So she took the lute
and sang the following verses:.It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but the wind
blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it
chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to the
gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..After this, the authorities compounded with
the highwayman for his submission, and when he came before them, they enriched him and he became in such favour with the Sultan's deputy that
he used to eat and drink with him and there befell familiar converse between them. On this wise they abode a great while, till, one day, the Sultan's
deputy made a banquet, and therein, for a wonder, was a roasted francolin, which when the robber saw, he laughed aloud. The deputy was angered
against him and said to him, "What is the meaning of thy laughter? Seest thou default [in the entertainment] or dost thou mock at us, of thy lack of
breeding?" "Not so, by Allah, O my lord," answered the highwayman. "But I saw yonder francolin and bethought myself thereanent of an
extraordinary thing; and it was on this wise. In the days of my youth, I used to stop the way, and one day I fell in with a man, who had with him a
pair of saddle-bags and money therein. So I said to him, 'Leave these bags, for I mean to kill thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the fourth part of [that which is
in] them and leave [me] the rest.' And I said, 'Needs must I take the whole and slay thee, to boot.' Then said he, 'Take the saddle-bags and let me go
my way.' But I answered, 'Needs must I slay thee.' As we were in this contention, he and I, behold, he saw a francolin and turning to it, said, 'Bear
witness against him, O francolin, that he slayeth me unjustly and letteth me not go to my children, for all he hath gotten my money.' However, I
took no pity on him neither hearkened to that which he said, but slew him and concerned not myself with the francolin's testimony.".When
Shefikeh saw that which betided him, she came forward and said to him, "O bountiful lord, indeed my mistress returneth not the mantle and the
necklace despitefully; but she is about to depart the world and thou hast the best right to them." "And what is the cause of this?" asked he. Quoth
Shefikeh, "Thou knowest. By Allah, never among the Arabs nor the barbarians nor among the sons of the kings saw I a harder of heart than thou! Is
it a light matter to thee that thou troublest Mariyeh's life and causest her mourn for herself and depart the world on account of (110) thy youth?
Indeed, thou wast the cause of her acquaintance with thee and now she departeth the world on thine account, she whose like God the Most High
hath not created among the daughters of the kings.".28. Hatim Tai; his Generosity after Death dxxxi.Then she cast the lute from her hand and wept
till she made the Lady Zubeideh weep, and she said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, methinks he whom thou lovest is not in this world, for that the
Commander of the Faithful hath sought him in every place, but hath not found him." Whereupon the damsel arose and kissing the Lady Zubeideh's
hands, said to her, "O my lady, if thou wouldst have him found, I have a request to make to thee, wherein thou mayst accomplish my occasion with
the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself
and go round about in quest of him three days, for the adage saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29)
If I find him, I will bring him before the Commander of the Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from
hope of him and that which is with me will be assuaged." Quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so
be of good heart and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el Milah was glad and rising, kissed the earth before her once more and went away to her own
place, rejoicing..? ? ? ? ? The approof of my lord, so my stress and unease I may ban and mine enemies' malice defy,.? ? ? ? ? Ye, of your strength,
have burdened me, upon my weakliness, With burdens not to be endured of mountain nor of plain..? ? ? ? ? Great in delight, beloved mine, your
presence is with me; Yet greater still the miseries of parting and its bane..King Shah Bekht and His Vizier Er Rehwan.When she came in sight of
the folk, they kissed the earth before her and she said to them, 'Tell me what hath betided Queen Tuhfeh from yonder dog Meimoun and why did ye
not send to me and tell me?' Quoth they, 'And who was this dog that we should send to thee, on his account? Indeed, he was the least and meanest
[of the Jinn].' Then they told her what Kemeriyeh and her sisters had done and how they had practised upon Meimoun and delivered Tuhfeh from
his hand, fearing lest he should slay her, whenas he found himself discomfited; and she said, 'By Allah, the accursed one was wont to prolong his
looking upon her!' And Tuhfeh fell to kissing Queen Es Shuhba's hand, whilst the latter strained her to her bosom and kissed her, saying, 'Trouble
is past; so rejoice in assurance of relief.'.Merchants, The Sharper and the, ii. 46..Then the Khalif summoned her to his presence a fourth time and
said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, sing." So she improvised and sang the following verses:.So she arose and tearing her clothes, went in to the king, in
the presence of the viziers, and cast herself upon him, saying, "O king, falleth my shame not upon thee and fearest thou not reproach? Indeed, this
is not of the behoof of kings that their jealousy over their women should be thus [laggard]. Thou art heedless and all the folk of the realm prate of
thee, men and women. So either slay him, that the talk may be cut off, or slay me, if thy soul will not consent to his slaughter." Thereupon the
king's wrath waxed hot and he said to her, "I have no pleasure in his continuance [on life] and needs must I slay him this day. So return to thy house
and comfort thy heart.".Then said he to her, 'By Allah, thou art the desire of the Commander of the Faithful! (182) So take the lute and sing a song
that thou shalt sing to the Khalif, whenas thou goest in to him.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.21. Kemerezzeman and
Budour clxx.So King Suleiman Shah made answer unto Caesar with 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then he arose and despatched her to him, and
Cassar went in to her and found her overpassing the description wherewithal they had described her to him; wherefore he loved her with an
exceeding love and preferred her over all his women and his love for Suleiman Shah was magnified; but Shah Khatoun's heart still clave to her son
and she could say nought. As for Suleiman Shah's rebellious son, Belehwan, when he saw that Shah Khatoun had married the king of the Greeks,
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this was grievous to him and he despaired of her. Meanwhile, his father Suleiman Shah kept strait watch over the child and cherished him and
named him Melik Shah, after the name of his father. When he reached the age of ten, he made the folk swear fealty to him and appointed him his
heir apparent, and after some days, [the hour of] the old king's admission [to the mercy of God] drew near and he died..?THE DISCIPLE'S
STORY..Then said the sharper, 'O folk, this is my friend and I deposited with him a deposit, but he denieth it; so in whom shall the folk put trust
after this?' And they said, 'This (49) is a man of worth and we have found in him nought but trustiness and loyality and good breeding, and he is
endowed with understanding and generosity. Indeed, he avoucheth no falsehood, for that we have consorted with him and mixed with him and he
with us and we know the sincerity of his religion.' Then quoth one of them to the merchant, 'Harkye, such an one! Bethink thee and consult thy
memory. It may not be but that thou hast forgotten.' But he said, 'O folk, I know nothing of that which he saith, for indeed he deposited nought with
me.' And the affair was prolonged between them. Then said the sharper to the merchant, 'I am about to make a journey and have, praised be God
the Most High, wealth galore, and this money shall not escape me; but do thou swear to me.' And the folk said, 'Indeed, this man doth justice upon
himself.' (50) Whereupon the merchant fell into that which he misliked (51) and came near upon [suffering] loss and ill repute..? ? ? ? ? Whilere,
the verses that I made it was thy wont to flout, Saying, "No passer by the way (105) hath part in me or mine..When King Shah Bekht heard this, he
said in himself, "How like is this story to my present case with this vizier, who hath not his like!" Then he bade him depart to his own house and
come again at eventide..As for his mother, Shah Khatoun, great was her longing for her son and she [still] thought of him and news of him was cut
off from her, wherefore her life was troubled and she forswore sleep and could not make mention of him before King Caesar her husband. Now she
had an eunuch who had come with her from the court of her uncle King Suleiman Shah, and he was intelligent, quickwitted, a man of good
counsel. So she took him apart one day and said to him, 'Thou hast been my servant from my childhood to this day; canst thou not therefore avail to
get me news of my son, for that I cannot speak of his matter?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'this is an affair that thou hast concealed from the first, and
were thy son here, it would not be possible for thee to harbour him, lest thine honour fall into suspicion with the king; for they would never credit
thee, since the news hath been spread abroad that thy son was slain by his uncle.' Quoth she, 'The case is even as thou sayst and thou speakest truly;
but, provided I know that my son is alive, let him be in these parts pasturing sheep and let me not see him nor he me.' And he said to her, 'How
shall we contrive in this affair?' 'Here are my treasures and my wealth,' answered she. 'Take all thou wilt and bring me my son or else news of
him.'.Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, i. 47.? ? ? ? ? My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, Whose beauty
amazeth all those that behold..A certain wealthy merchant had a fair daughter, who was as the full moon, and when she attained the age of fifteen,
her father betook himself to an old man and spreading him a carpet in his sitting-chamber, gave him to eat and caroused with him. Then said he to
him, 'I desire to marry thee to my daughter.' The other excused himself, because of his poverty, and said to him, 'I am not worthy of her nor am I a
match for thee.' The merchant was instant with him, but he repeated his answer to him, saying, 'I will not consent to this till thou acquaint me with
the reason of thy desire for me. If I find it reasonable, I will fall in with thy wish; and if not, I will not do this ever.'.Firouz and his Wife, i. 209..? ?
? ? ? His justice and his truth all creatures do embrace; The erring he corrects and those of wandering mind..Now Ilmeddin Senjer was at that time
Master of Police and he was a man of experience, well versed in affairs: so the king sent for him and when he came before him, he discovered to
him that which was in his mind. Quoth Ilmeddin Senjer, 'I will do my endeavour for that which our lord the Sultan seeketh.' Then he arose and
returning to his house, summoned the captains of the watch and the lieutenants of police and said to them, 'Know that I purpose to marry my son
and make him a bride-feast, and it is my wish that ye assemble, all of you, in one place. I also will be present, I and my company, and do ye relate
that which ye have heard of extraordinary occurrences and that which hath betided you of experiences.' And the captains and sergeants and agents
of police made answer to him, saying, 'It is well: in the name of God! We will cause thee see all this with thine eyes and hear it with thine ears.'
Then the master of police arose and going up to El Melik ez Zahir, informed him that the assembly would take place on such a day at his house;
and the Sultan said, 'It is well,' and gave him somewhat of money for his expenses..Then said she to him, "O elder, I would fain drink." So he arose
and brought her a gugglet of water; but she said to him, "Who bade thee fetch that?" Quoth he, "Saidst thou not to me, 'I would fain drink'?" And
she answered, "I want not this; nay, I want wine, the delight of the soul, so haply, O elder, I may solace myself therewith." "God forbid," exclaimed
the old man, "that wine should be drunk in my house, and I a stranger in the land and a Muezzin and an imam, (32) who prayeth with the
true-believers, and a servant of the house of the Lord of the Worlds! "Quoth she, "Why wilt thou forbid me to drink thereof in thy house?"
"Because," answered he, "it is unlawful." "O elder," rejoined she, "God hath forbidden [the eating of] blood and carrion and hog's flesh. Tell me,
are grapes and honey lawful or unlawful?" Quoth he, "They are lawful;" and she said, "This is the juice of grapes and the water of honey." But he
answered, "Leave this thy talk, for thou shall never drink wine in my house." "O Sheikh," rejoined she, "folk eat and drink and enjoy themselves
and we are of the number of the folk and God is very forgiving, clement." (33) Quoth he, "This is a thing that may not be." And she said, "Hast
thou not heard what the poet saith ... ?" And she recited the following verses:.Presently, it chanced that an enemy attacked King Khedidan; so he
sent out his troops to him and made Bekhtzeman head of the army. Then they went forth to the field and Khedidan also came forth and ranged his
troops and took the spear and sallied out in person and fought a sore battle and overcame his enemy, who fled, he and his troops, ignominiously.
When the king and his army returned in triumph, Bekhtzeman said to him, 'Harkye, O king! Meseemeth this is a strange thing of thee that thou art
compassed about with this vast army, yet dost thou apply thyself in person to battle and adventurest thyself.' Quoth the king, 'Dost thou call thyself
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a cavalier and a man of learning and deemest that victory is in abundance of troops?' 'Ay,' answered Bekhtzeman; 'that is indeed my belief.' And
Khedidan said, 'By Allah, then, thou errest in this thy belief! Woe and again woe to him whose trust is in other than God! Indeed, this army is
appointed only for adornment and majesty, and victory is from God alone. I too, O Bekhtzeman, believed aforetime that victory was in the
multitude of men, and an enemy came out against me with eight hundred men, whilst I had eight hundred thousand. I trusted in the number of my
troops, whilst mine enemy trusted in God; so he defeated me and routed me and I was put to a shameful flight and hid myself in one of the
mountains, where I met with a recluse, [who had] withdrawn [himself from the world]. So I joined myself to him and complained to him of my
case and acquainted him with all that had befallen me. Quoth he, "Knowest thou why this befell thee and thou wast defeated?" "I know not,"
answered I, and he said, "Because thou puttest thy trust in the multitude of thy troops and reliedst not upon God the Most High. Hadst thou put thy
trust in God and believed in Him that it is He [alone] who advantageth and endamageth thee, thine enemy had not availed to cope with thee. Return
unto God." So I returned to myself and repented at the hands of the solitary, who said to me, "Turn back with what remaineth to thee of troops and
confront thine enemies, for, if their intents be changed from God, thou wilt overcome them, wert thou alone." When I heard these words, I put my
trust in God the Most High, and gathering together those who remained with me, fell upon mine enemies at unawares in the night. They deemed us
many and fled on the shamefullest wise, whereupon I entered my city and repossessed myself of my place by the might of God the Most High, and
now I fight not but [trusting] in His aid.'.Then said he to Aboulhusn, "Praised be God who hath done away from thee that which irked thee and that
I see thee in weal!" And Aboulhusn said, "Never again will I take thee to boon-companion or sitting-mate; for the byword saith, 'Whoso stumbleth
on a stone and returneth thereto, blame and reproach be upon him.' And thou, O my brother, nevermore will I entertain thee nor use companionship
with thee, for that I have not found thy commerce propitious to me." (32) But the Khalif blandished him and conjured him, redoubling words upon
him with "Verily, I am thy guest; reject not the guest," till Aboulhusn took him and [carrying him home], brought him into the saloon and set food
before him and friendly entreated him in speech. Then he told him all that had befallen him, whilst the Khalif was like to die of hidden laughter;
after which Aboulhusn removed the tray of food and bringing the wine-tray, filled a cup and emptied it out three times, then gave it to the Khalif,
saying, "O boon-companion mine, I am thy slave and let not that which I am about to say irk thee, and be thou not vexed, neither do thou vex me."
And he recited these verses:.? ? ? ? ? Tow'rds El Akil my journey I take; to visit him, The wastes in praise and safety I traverse, without
fear,.Therewithal Queen Es Shuhba was moved to delight and said, 'Well done, O Tuhfeh! Let me have more of thy singing.' So she smote the lute
and changing the mode, improvised the following verses on the moss-rose:.17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.? ? ? ? ? "Console thou thyself for his
love," quoth they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his life," answered I, "I'll never forget him my dear!"."And indeed," continued Adi, "this
ode on the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well known and to comment it would be tedious." Quoth Omar, "Who is at the door?"
"Among them is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49) answered Adi, and the Khalif said, "May God show him no favour neither quicken
him! Was it not he who said ... ?" And he recited the following verses:.Then the two kings appointed their father-in-law the vizier to be viceroy in
Samarcand and assigned him five of the chief amirs to accompany him, charging them attend him and do him service. The vizier kissed the earth
and prayed that they might be vouchsafed length of life. Then he went in to his daughters, whilst the eunuchs and ushers walked before him, and
saluted them and bade them farewell. They kissed his hands and gave him joy of the kingship and bestowed on him treasures galore. Then he took
leave of them and setting out, journeyed days and nights till he came within three days' journey of Samarcand, where the townspeople met him and
rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy. So he entered Samarcand and they decorated the city, and it was a notable day. He sat down on the throne of
his kingship and the viziers did him homage and the grandees and amirs of Samarcand and prayed that he might be vouchsafed justice and victory
and length of continuance [on life]. So he bestowed on them dresses of honour and entreated them with worship and they made him Sultan over
them..When the king heard his chamberlain's story, he was confounded and abashed and said to him, 'Abide on thy wonted service and till thy land,
for that the lion entered it, but marred it not, and he will never more return thither.' (61) Then he bestowed on him a dress of honour and made him
a sumptuous present; and the man returned to his wife and people, rejoicing and glad, for that his heart was set at rest concerning his wife. Nor,"
added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this rarer or more extraordinary than the story of the fair and lovely woman, endowed with amorous grace,
with the foul-favoured man.".114. El Abbas and the King's Daughter of Baghdad dcccclxvi.When the king heard the vizier's story, it pleased him
and he bade him go to his house..Wife, The Fuller and his, i. 261..The king marvelled at this and at his dealing and contrivance and invested him
with [the control of] all his affairs and of his kingdom and the land abode [under his governance] and he said to him, 'Take and people.' (244) One
day, the tither went out and saw an old man, a woodcutter, and with him wood; so he said to him, 'Pay a dirhem tithe for thy load.' Quoth the old
man, 'Behold, thou killest me and killest my family.' 'What [meanest thou]?' said the tither. 'Who killeth the folk?' And the other answered, 'If thou
suffer me enter the city, I shall sell the wood there for three dirhems, whereof I will give thee one and buy with the other two what will support my
family; but, if thou press me for the tithe without the city, the load will sell but for one dirhem and thou wilt take it and I shall abide without food, I
and my family. Indeed, thou and I in this circumstance are like unto David and Solomon, on whom be peace!' ['How so?' asked the tither, and the
woodcutter said], 'Know that.Unto me the whole world's gladness is thy nearness and thy sight, iii. 15..As for the man, he committed his affair to
God the Most High, relying upon Him for deliverance, and said in himself, 'What is this affair?' Then he did away the leaves from himself and
rising, saw great plenty of men's bones there, of those whom the lion had devoured. He looked again and saw a heap of gold lying alongside a
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girdle; (140) whereat he marvelled and gathering up the gold in his skirts, went forth of the thicket and fled in affright at hazard, turning neither to
the right nor to the left, in his fear of the lion; till he came to a village and cast himself down, as he were dead. He lay there till the day appeared
and he was rested from his fatigue, when he arose and burying the gold, entered the village. Thus God gave him relief and he came by the
gold.".?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..? ? ? ? ? The sable torrent of her locks falls down unto her hips; Beware the serpents of her
curls, I counsel thee, beware!.? ? ? ? ? Sandhill (132) and down (133) betwixt there blooms a yellow willow-flower, (134) Pomegranate-blossoms
(135) and for fruits pomegranates (136) that doth bear..Now this (155) was the francolin that bore witness against him.'.Ass, the Sharpers, the
Money-Changer and the, ii. 41..? ? ? ? ? Hence on the morrow forth I fare and leave your land behind; So take your leave of us nor fear mishap or
ill event..106. The Man's Dispute with the Learned Woman of the relative Excellence of the Sexes ccccxix.When the boy saw what the
treasure-seeker had done with him he committed his affair to God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) and abode perplexed concerning
his case and said, 'How bitter is this death!' For that indeed the world was darkened on him and the pit was blinded to him. So he fell a-weeping and
saying, 'I was delivered from the lion and the thieves and now is my death [appointed to be] in this pit, where I shall die lingeringly.' And he abode
confounded and looked for nothing but death. As he pondered [his affair], behold, he heard a sound of water running with a mighty noise; so he
arose and walked in the pit, following after the sound, till he came to a corner and heard the mighty running of water. So he laid his ear to the sound
of the current and hearing it a great strength, said in himself, 'This is the running of a mighty water and needs must I die in this place, be it to-day or
to-morrow; so I will cast myself into the water and not die a lingering death in this pit.'.The eunuch fell a-weeping in the pit and the youth said to
him, 'What is this weeping and what shall it profit here?' Quoth the eunuch, 'I weep not for fear of death, but of pity for thee and the sorriness of thy
case and because of thy mother's heart and for that which thou hast suffered of horrors and that thy death should be this abject death, after the
endurance of all manner stresses.' But the youth said, 'That which hath betided me was forewrit to me and that which is written none hath power to
efface; and if my term be advanced, none may avail to defer it.' (136) Then they passed that night and the following day and the next night and the
next day [in the pit], till they were weak with hunger and came near upon death and could but groan feebly..Unto its pristine lustre your land
returned and more, iii. 132..So the old woman returned to the lover and said to him, "I have skilfully contrived the affair for thee with her; [and
now it behoveth us to amend that we have marred]. So go now and sit with the draper and bespeak him of the turban-cloth, [saying, 'The
turban-cloth I bought of thee I chanced to burn in two places; so I gave it to a certain old woman, to get mended, and she took it and went away,
and I know not her dwelling-place.'] When thou seest me pass by, rise and lay hold of me [and demand of me the turban-cloth], to the intent that I
may amend her case with her husband and that thou mayst be even with her." So he repaired to the draper's shop and sat down by him and said to
him, "Thou knowest the turban-cloth I bought of thee?" "Yes," answered the draper, and the other said, "Knowest thou what is come of it?" "No,"
replied the husband, and the youth said, "After I bought it of thee, I fumigated myself (58) and it befell that the turban-cloth was burnt in two
places. So I gave it to a woman, whose son, they said, was a fine-drawer, and she took it and went away with it; and I know not her abiding-place."
When the draper heard this, he misdoubted him [of having wrongly suspected his wife] and marvelled at the story of the turban-cloth, and his mind
was set at ease concerning her..? ? ? ? ? Crude amber (158) in its native land unheeded goes, but, when It comes abroad, upon the necks to raise it
men delight..When the king heard this, he said in himself, "Since the tither repented, in consequence of the admonitions [of the woodcutter], it
behoves that I spare this vizier, so I may hear the story of the thief and the woman." And he bade Er Rehwan withdraw to his lodging..Looking to
the Issues of Affairs, Of, i. 80..Noureddin thanked him and they entered the slave-merchant's house. When the people of the house saw Abou
Nuwas, they rose to do him worship, for that which they knew of his station with the Commander of the Faithful. Moreover, the slave-dealer
himself came up to them with two chairs, and they seated themselves thereon. Then the slave-merchant went into the house and returning with the
slave-girl, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, clad in a vest of damask silk and tired with a black and white turban, the ends whereof fell
down over her face, seated her on a chair of ebony; after which quoth he to those who were present, "I will discover to you a face as it were a full
moon breaking forth from under a cloud." And they said, "Do so." So he unveiled the damsel's face and behold, she was like the shining sun, with
comely shape and day-bright face and slender [waist and heavy] hips; brief, she was endowed with elegance, the description whereof existeth not,
[and was] even as saith of her the poet:.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother cxlviii.Then will he say to thee, 'Then thou art an
ape-leader of the tribe of the mountebanks?' And do thou reply, 'I may in nowise deny my origin, for the sake of thy daughter and in her honour.'
The Cadi will say, 'It may not be that thou shalt be given the daughter of a sheikh who sitteth upon the carpet of the Law and whose descent is
traceable by genealogy to the loins of the Apostle of God, (267) nor is it seemly that his daughter be in the power of a man who is an ape-dancer, a
minstrel.' And do thou rejoin, 'Nay, O Effendi, she is my lawful wife and every hair of her is worth a thousand lives, and I will not let her go,
though I be given the kingship of the world.' Then be thou persuaded to speak the word of divorce and so shall the marriage be dissolved and ye be
delivered from each other.".As for King Shehriyar, he marvelled at Shehrzad with the utmost wonder and drew her near to his heart, of his much
love for her; and she was magnified in his eyes and he said in himself, "By Allah, the like of this woman is not deserving of slaughter, for indeed
the time affordeth not her like. By Allah, I have been heedless of mine affair, and had not God overcome me with His mercy and put this woman at
my service, so she might adduce to me manifest instances and truthful cases and goodly admonitions and edifying traits, such as should restore me
to the [right] road, [I had come to perdition!]. Wherefore to God be the praise for this and I beseech Him to make my end with her like unto that of
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the vizier and Shah Bekht." Then sleep overcame the king and glory be unto Him who sleepeth not!.Then he gave the cup to the Khalif, saying,
"Drink [and may] health and soundness [attend it]! It doth away disease and bringeth healing and setteth the runnels of health abroach.".However,
after awhile, one of the women took pity on me and brought me a rag of thin stuff and cast it on me. With this I covered my privities, and no more,
and abode awhile thus. Then said I in myself, "The husbands of these women will presently gather together on me and I shall be disgraced." So I
went out by another door of the house, and young and old crowded about me, running after me and saying, "A madman! A madman!" till I came to
my house and knocked at the door; whereupon out came my wife and seeing me naked, tall, bareheaded, cried out and ran in again, saying,"This is
a madman, a Satan!" But, when she and my family knew me, they rejoiced and said to me, "What aileth thee?" I told them that thieves had taken
my clothes and stripped me and had been like to kill me; and when I told them that they would have killed me, they praised God the Most High and
gave me joy of my safety. So consider the craft of this woman and this device that she practised upon me, for all my pretensions to sleight and
quickwittedness.'.When he felt the water, he struck out, and gave not over swimming till he landed upon an island, where he abode five days,
finding nothing which he might eat or drink; but, on the sixth day, when he despaired of himself, he caught sight of a passing ship; so he made
signals to the crew and they came and took him up and fared on with him to an inhabited country, where they set him ashore, naked as he was.
There he saw a man tilling; so he sought guidance of him and the husbandman said, 'Art thou a stranger?' 'Yes,' answered the king and sat with him
and they talked. The husbandman found him quickwitted and intelligent and said to him, 'If thou sawest a comrade of mine, thou wouldst see him
the like of what I see thee, for his case is even as thy case, and he is presently my friend.'.I am the champion-slayer he warrior without peer, iii. 94.
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The Full Extent of the Doctrine of Christian Moderation and Peace a Sermon Lately Preachd in the Parish Church of St Benedict Fink by Matthew
Audley
A Sermon Preached at the Ordination of the Rev Mr James Caldwell in Ushers Quay Meeting-House the 16th of June 1763 by Charles Mac Collum
The Birth-Day Or the Prince of Arragon a Dramatick Piece with Songs in Two Acts as Performed at the Theatre-Royal Hay-Market Written by J
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A Funeral Sermon on Occasion of the Death of the Reverend Mr Timothy Jollie Who Departed This Life August 3 1757 Preached to the Church of
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The Glory of Spain Subdud by British Valour a Poetical Narrative of the Taking the Gloriosa Spanish Man of War Written by a Gentleman on
Board the King George During the Action
A Letter from a Curate of Suffolk to a High-Church Member Concerning the D of M and Mr W--Le
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A Sermon Preached at the Funeral of E- B- Esq in the Parish Church of Lewisham in Kent by the Rev J Morton
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Chrysel
A Sermon Preachd at the Assizes Held at Kingston Upon Thames on Thursday March the 13th 1706 7 by John Haslewood
The Superiority of Religious Duties to Worldly Considerations a Sermon Preached in the Unitarian Chapel in Essex-Street London Sunday April
XX MDCCC by John Disney
A Sermon Preachd at the Assizes at Hertford July 16 1716 by William Hawtayne
A Sermon Preachd at Faringdon in the County of Berks June 24th 1717 by Joseph Stockwell
An Argument to Prove the Affections of the People of England to Be the Best Security of the Government Humbly Offerd to the Consideration of
the Patrons of Severity and Applied to the Present Juncture of Affairs
Mr Sheridans Argument in the Case of Daly Against Magee on a Motion to Discharge the Defendant on Common Bail
The Court of Alexander an Opera in Two Acts as It Is Performed at the Theatre Royal in Covent-Garden
A Discourse Delivered to the Students of the Royal Academy on the Distribution of the Prizes December 10 1782 by the President
Alex Popes Essay on Man
Disputatio Medica Inauguralis de Dysenteria Quam Pro Gradu Doctoratus Eruditorum Examini Subjicit Joannes Morgan
The Death and Burial of John Asgill Esq With Some Other Verses Occasiond by His Books
marketing-and-business-management-vol-15-january-december-1921.pdf
Page 10/11

Marketing And Business Management Vol 15 January December 1921

Antigono Dramma Per Musica Pel Teatro Di SMB
Edinburgh 2D June 1800 the General Assembly of the Church of Scotland Considering That the Judgment Which Has Been Ultimately Pronounced
by the House of Lords in the Cause Relating to the Schoolmaster of Bothwell

marketing-and-business-management-vol-15-january-december-1921.pdf
Page 11/11

